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Information Briefing Session
10.00 am on Thursday 30 November 2023
10.00 am on Thursday 14 December 2023
10.00 am on Thursday 25 January 2024
Council Meetings
11.00 am on Tuesday, 5 December 2023
11.00 am on Tuesday 16 January 2024

COUNCIL MEETINGS

PUBLIC CONSULTATION 

PROPOSED ROAD CLOSURE – CAPE 

WILLOUGHBY ROAD, CAPE WILLOUGHBY

Prior to considering a road process as 
per Section 5 of the Roads (Opening and 
Closing) Act 1991 to close the portion of 
the Cape Willoughby Road road-reserve 
adjacent to Cape Willoughby Conservation 
Park at Cape Willoughby.
As identified in the accompanying image, 
the proposed road closure is now open for 
public consultation for a period of 15 days 
commencing Friday 17 November 2023 and 
closing 5:00pm, Friday 1 December 2023.
Council is seeking written submissions with 
respect to the proposed road closure.
Please note the consultation period has 
been set so that this matter can be bought 
back to the 5th December Council meeting 
for consideration.
Printed copies of the documents are available for inspection and/or 
purchase at Council’s Kingscote Office and the Penneshaw Business 
Centre and can be viewed or downloaded from our website at 
www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/notice-board/consultations

HOW TO HAVE YOUR SAY
Council’s website: fill in the online form here: : www.kangarooisland.
sa.gov.au/forms/community-consultation-feedback 
Email: send your feedback to kicouncil@kicouncil.sa.gov.au  
Post: send your feedback to PO Box 121, Kingscote SA 5223
In person: deliver your feedback to Council’s Kingscote Office or the 
Penneshaw Business Centre.
For further information please visit Council website or contact Council’s 
Customer Service Team on 8553 4500.

2024 CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARDS

ANNUAL CAMPING PERMITS
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NOTICE OF WORKS - HINKS MEMORIAL

Construction of a new shelter to house the 

Sir Cecil Hinks Memorial Plough on Timber 

Creek Road, Parndana East, damaged by 

the 2019/20 bushfires, has commenced. 

Completion is expected in December 2023.

Council’s contractor has started work in Kingscote on the Franklin 
Street footpath between Drew Street and Murray Street and will then 
continue with the following footpaths:
• Centenary Avenue from Wheelton Street to Buller Street
• Telegraph Road from Esplanade to Franklin Street
• Dauncey Street from Drew Street to Wheaton Street 
The contractor will return in the New Year to complete any 
outstanding works in Kingscote and undertake the footpath works 
planned for Parndana.
Affected residents have received an advanced notification. Further 
details and a map are available on the Council website here: 
www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/notice-board/latest-news/footpath-
upgrade-program 
We appreciate your patience and understanding while this work is 
being completed.

FOOTPATH UPGRADE PROGRAM

Do you know the difference between BPAY and Ezybill? 
EzyBill is an easy-to-use application to RECEIVE your rate notices 
securely online.
BPAY is an easy-to-use and secure way to PAY your rates 
notices online.
EzyBill
Receiving your rates notices online is a great way to manage your 
bills, go paperless, protect your privacy, and help the environment.
By registering for EzyBill, you’ll have the convenience of receiving 
your quarterly rates notice via email and have access to your notices 
through the Ezybill portal from any electronic device 24 hours a day.
To register for EzyBill, visit https://kangarooisland.ezybill.com.au

RECEIVING AND PAYING RATES ONLINE

BPAY
BPAY is an easy and secure way to stay in control of your bill 
payments from the security of your online banking.
You can pay your Council rates via BPAY here: 
https://www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/services/payments/pay-rates    
Second quarter rates
Council will be sending out rates notices at the end of this month.
Second quarter rates are due on 7 December 2023.
If you are experiencing hardship and need help making payments, 
please get in touch with the Council’s Customer Service Team on 
88553 4500 to discuss payment options.
Need help?
Please visit our Customer Service Team who are more than happy to 
help set up your BPAY and EzyBill accounts and show you how to 
use these systems on the computers in the Kingscote Library.

Please be advised that Council has rescinded the motion passed at 
the Council Meeting on 10 October 2023 to cancel Annual Camping 
Permits for residents.
Residents can apply for Annual Camping Permits for campsites under 
the care and control of the Council. For a complete list 
of these campsites, visit www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au/recreation/
camping-facilities
Please be advised that residents are required to present three forms 
of identification to receive Annual Camping Permits. Accepted 
forms of identification include rates notices, electricity bills, rental 
agreements, water bills, drivers’ licences and passports.
Please visit our Customer Service Team at our Dauncey Street office 
to organise your Annual Camping Permit.

Who makes a difference in your community? 
Nominations for the 2024 Citizen of the Year Awards close at 5.00 pm 
on Thursday 30 November 2023.
These annual awards recognise local individuals and groups who 
have made an outstanding contribution to our communities during 
the year in the following categories.
• Citizen of the Year 2024 
• Community Event of the Year 2024 
• Community Project of the Year 2024 
These awards are presented at the Australia Day ceremony on 
26 January 2024. 
Nomination forms are available from Customer Service or 
www.kangarooisland.sa.gov.au


